# **NEWSLETTER - JULY 1998**

## Back to news

#### **COMPETITION DATES**

#### **Northern Comps**

Juniors	Friday August 28th	7 - 10.15 pm
Sub-Juniors	Saturday August 29th	2-5.15pm
Inters	Saturday August 29th	6 - 10.30 pm

#### **Geelong Comps**

Tinies	Saturday 12th September	9 – 10.45pm
Sub-Juniors & Juniors	Saturday 12th September	11.45am-7.30pm
Inters	Sunday 13th September	10-5.30pm

#### **South Street**

Juniors	Wednesday 14th October	11am- 10.30pm
Sub-Juniors	Thursday 15th October	2.00 - 9.00pm
Inters	Thursday 29th October	10.00am - 9.30pm

#### STATE TEAM

Our two State team representatives performed wonderfully in Queensland – Karyn Hart in the Inters and Emma Napoli in the Juniors. Emma also competed in the National Junior Graceful Girl and evidently put in a wonderful performance. Congratulations to both of you. Victoria's teams recorded wonderful results with the Sub-Juniors and Seniors being the National Champions and the Juniors and Inters Runners – up.

#### **GEELONG COMPS**

Please keep the weekend of the 12th and 13th September free as not only will your daughter be competing but we will need a lot of help to run our competition. A roster will be made up shortly.

We also need as many SPONSORS as we can get so would everyone PLEASE try and find a sponsor. The forms are in last months newsletter.

## TINIES VIDEO

Many thanks to Adrienne's Dad for coming in and videoing the Tinies work. Thanks also to Amanda and Kelly for performing the work so well.

## **SEQUINS**

Would everyone please return ALL sequins, seed beads, bugle beads etc. that you do not use. Even if you only have a few, everyones "few" make enough to be used elsewhere. Sequins and beads are quite expensive but if all the extras are returned it will make a big difference.

#### **COSTUME HIRE**

We are having problems keeping track of everyone coming in and borrowing or hiring costumes. They are not being written in the book, not signed in when returned and not put back in costume room. Therefore we have restricted borrowing times to Thursdays between 4 and 7pm and you must see Rhonda who will unlock the costume room and make sure they are entered in the book. Returning costumes will work the same way.

#### **INTERNET**

Geelong Calisthenics College now has a page on the Internet thanks to Julie Brebner so if you have access please look us up on <a href="http://www.geocities.com/WallStreet/Floor/7284/gcc/">http://www.geocities.com/WallStreet/Floor/7284/gcc/</a> You will find the latest newsletter, competition dates etc and lots of photos.

If you would like something added to our site please see Rhonda or email at jnb@deakin.edu.au

#### **LEG TAN**

The Tinies, Sub-Juniors and Juniors are using TLC leg tan which cannot be bought in Geelong. If you need any please see your Duty Mum as soon as possible so it can be ordered.

Inters are trialing a new leg tan which they will receive soon.

#### NEXT MEETING

Our next meeting is on Thursday 19th August where we must discuss a lot of Geelong Comps plans so please come along and help.

# STRESS!!!

At this time of the year everyone gets a little "stressed" with costumes, dress rehearsal, props, getting work finished etc. Please be a little patient with everyone around you. A lot of people are working very hard at the moment so please be aware that they are doing all this work for all the girls of the Club. Patience please!

#### **LEVELS**

A big thank you to Rhonda and Donna for training the Levels girls who received such wonderful results. Donna in particular put in many hours with our wonderful Grade 3 girls. I hope everyone realises that our teachers teach the Levels classes free of charge.

## **SOLOS**

Please be aware that if you wish to do a solo NEXT year you must have completed the appropriate level THIS year. There is another exam in November so please look into it.

Levels required:

Ages 11 and 12	Grade 1
13 and 14	Grade 2
15	Prep 3
16	Grade 3
17	Grade 4

These are the recommended ages for these levels but they are required levels for solo entry.

#### **FEES**

Please pay third term fees ASAP. With so much money going out on costumes lately the Club needs some money coming in.

# **CLUB UNIFORM**

We would like to see all the girls wearing white polo shirts with their club tracksuits. With the buttons they are ideal for taking off over headgear. Eventually we hope to have them either screen printed or embroidered with the Club name but please buy one. I am told they are cheap at Candies or at K-Mart they are cheaper in the boys department than the girls.

#### **FATHERS DAY RAFFLE**

Please bring in an item for our Fathers Day Raffle. A container is in the Mum's Room. Tickets will go out shortly.

# SUMMER SCHOOL

If anyone is interested in doing the ORGANIZING for a "Summer School" over 2 or 3 days in January please see Maree.

#### **KEYS**

If anyone knows of anyone who has keys to our hall and who is no longer connected to the Club would you please ask them to return them ASAP. There are a lot of keys outstanding and we would like to have them all back instead of going to the expense of changing locks.

# DIARY - see diary